


22nd Sunday in Ordinary Time—September 3, 2023 
 

Welcome to our Family! If you are new to our parish communities or wish to get involved, please connect with us.  
You can go to our website www.catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk  

  or call the office at (519) 426-0887 or (519) 582-1312  
              

 
Grief and Bereavement Ministry 
We desire to put together a Grief and Bereavement Ministry for our Family of Parishes. Please we need Volunteers 
for this ministry to accompany families at their time of grief and to help with vigil prayers at the Funeral Homes. If 
you have been a part of such a group in the past, please kindly join us to share your gifts with us. There will be a 
training session provided for all. 

 

Evening of Praise 
Guess what? We are inviting all Parishioners to join in singing praises to God every second Sunday of the month 
from 6:30pm to 8:00pm. It will be a time to open our hearts in thanksgiving and praise the Lord as one big family. 
There will be blessing of items like rosaries, water, salt, etc. There will be burning of intentions as we sing God’s 
praises. The first Evening of Praise is on September 10, at St Mary’s Parish, Simcoe, at 6:30pm.  Please save the 
date. We are one in the Spirit; we are one in the Lord. 
 

Bible Study Group 
In response to the desire of some of our Parishioners for Bible Study group, we shall begin in the Fall. There is a 

signup sheet at the back of the church for those who would like to participate in it. It will be a time to learn more-

about the word of God and his mission for us his daughters and sons.           

Life in our Parish 
We welcome into our Family of Parishes through the Waters of Baptism the following: 
Our Lady Queen of Martyrs: Myles Bosse, son  of Taylor and Ernie 
 Luciano Pinto, son of Ashley and Victor 
 Gwen Durkin, daughter  of Patricia and Sheldon 
 Chloe Walters, daughter  of Margaret and David                           

St Mary's :  Addelyn Brooke, daughter of Ailish and Ryan 
                     Aria Wise Caelen Wise and Lucien Wise, children of Kaiden and Howard 
                     Chloe Cabral daughter of Amanda and Jason 

 

Congratulations to Michael Butler and Madeline Jacobs on their marriage at St. Bernard’s Parish. 

 

Rite Of Christian Initiation of Adults--RCIA 

Want to learn more about becoming a Catholic? Do you know of someone who does?  
Are you married to a Catholic and want to discover more about the Catholic Faith. 
The RCIA journey of faith starts again in mid-September and will occur on Wednesday evening, 
starting at 7 pm. If you are interested in joining us or wish to find out more information, please con-
tact the office or  Kathryn Heemskerk (kheemskerk@dol.ca). 

 

. 
 

 

To everything there is a season . . . “a time to be healed. . .  
We pray for all the sick of our Parishes: Ruth Lampman, Rob and Carole Doody, 

Michael McLeod, Nick and Dorothy Botzang, Bill Perreira, Eileen Nan, and Matt LeSage   
                  “a time to die. . .” 

We pray for all the faithful departed:  Lucia Gama, Maria Varga, Herbert “Herb” Smith  
and Anton Drescher 

                                                                            Eternal rest grant unto them 
 

Please contact our Prayer Line for anyone in need of comfort and solace. We have parishioners who share their gifts 
and gather in a prayerful ministry to pray for whatever request comes to them. 

Prayer Line:  519 582-2431  

http://www.catholicfamilyparishesnorfolk


The Spirit of Truth and Love Catholic Prayer Group 
 The Spirit of Truth and Love Catholic Prayer Group meets every 1st & 3rd Tuesday evening at  
7:45 pm electronically on Zoom, and every 2nd & 4th Tuesday in person after Mass at St Mary’s.  
For more information, call John/Barra: 519-583-0277, or E-mail: johnbarra@sympatico.ca 

 

The Holy Rosary Prayer Group 
The HOLY ROSARY Prayer Meet Up in ZOOM observes  the love and spread of the following September 2023 month MARIAN 
Feasts and Devotion Time: 1045 AM ET-11;45 AM ET on the following September Feast dates below: 
@ 10:45 am ET -11:45 am to join please click the link: 
Join Zoom Meeting https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82119989374?pwd=REw5L2NZbG5TcHBnL3JLVFNjeU9aUT09 
Meeting ID: 821 1998 9374   Passcode: 7H21S 
For the Month of September 2023 HOLY ROSARY/Marian Devotion/Feast Days in ZOOM as follows: 
-September 2nd, 2023, First Saturday HOLY ROSARY 
-September 8th, 2023, Friday, Feast of The Nativity of Mary & Novena to the HOLY FAMILY (Novena Aug. 30/31– Sept. 8th) 
-Many, thanks! for you continued kind assistance and support join us to pray wherever you are whatever life's circumstanc-
es be. For enquiries pls email: E. Christian ecmc8_1119@yahoo.com 

 

St. Mary’s Church 
There will be no Coffee Socials after Mass on Sundays at St. Mary’s Church due to previously booked hall rentals. Coffee So-
cial will resume on September 10, 2023. 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR SEPTEMBER 14TH 
Open invitation to the Family of Parishes in Norfolk to join us every other Thursday at St. Mary’s Parish Hall from 1pm to 
4pm-starting Sept 14th. 
We have quilters, knitters and needle workers who get together to enjoy fellowship and share tips.  Bring your machine or 
just yourself and whatever handiwork you enjoy.  We also have "show and tell" for those special projects you have finished. 
Contact:  Cindy Vynckier 519 426 5806 or Joyce Sabourin 519 426 9304 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs Church (Coffee and Cookies after Mass) 
All are welcome to attend our first coffee/cookie social after the 5:00 Mass on Saturday, September 9th 
and after the 11:00 Mass on Sunday, September 10th. What a wonderful opportunity to gather with each other for a time of 
fellowship. Looking forward to seeing you there. 
We will also plan on having this social on the following weekend, Saturday, September 16th and Sunday, September 17th. 
Our hope is to hold this event every month. Look for updates in the bulletin and signs posted in the church entry doors.  
 

The Ministry of Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion 
The Bishop approves individuals for the ministry of Extraordinary Minister of Holy Communion for five years each time. After 
five years, they refresh themselves with the formation session and their names are submitted for Bishop's approval and they 
are installed to serve particular family of Parishes. The next formation session for the Extraordinary Minis-
ters of Holy Communion for our family of Parishes will take place on Saturday, September 9 at Our Lady Queen of Martyrs at 
9am and St Mary, at 11am; while the installation will be at all the weekend Masses of September 10. Please kindly save the 
date. Thank you for your ministry in our family of parishes.  
 

Voice for Life 2023 Walk for Life Fundraiser 
On Saturday September 16th, Voice for Life will hold its annual Walk for Life fundraiser.  At 9:00 a.m,. registration opens at 
St. Mary’s Upper Parish Hall, 211 Union Street, Simcoe.  The Walk begins at 10:00 a.m. and ends before noon.  Rain or shine. 
The Walk is in downtown Simcoe on selected routes.  Light refreshments will be available.   
In partner with the In-person Walk, a Virtual Campaign will run online up to October 31.  Full details can be found on the 
Voice for Life website:  https://www.simcoevoiceforlife.com/walkforlife2023.html 
Proceeds from the Campaign go towards Voice for Life community outreach in our area of Haldimand-Norfolk to promote 
the preservation of life from the moment of conception to natural death; regardless of stage of development, physical and 
mental ability, and age.  More information and pledge forms, contact Barra/John 519-583-0277. 
 

St. Vincent de Paul – Seeks Volunteers!! 
Can you spare an hour a week?  Do you have a vehicle?  St. Vincent de Paul is in urgent need of your assistance!  We are 
looking for volunteers who can deliver emergency food once a week, Tuesdays or Thursdays to our neighbours in need in 
the Simcoe area.  If you are able to help, please call our toll free number 1-855-561-4184 leaving your name and contact 
information.  We will return your call and provide further details.  Thank you for your consideration. Together, we can make 
a difference. God Bless! 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82119989374?pwd=REw5L2NZbG5TcHBnL3JLVFNjeU9aUT09
mailto:ecmc8_1119@yahoo.com
https://www.simcoevoiceforlife.com/walkforlife2023.html


 

Blessing of Crosses 
 

Please bring your cross to  any Weekend Mass on September 16/17, 2023 
 at any of our Parishes for a special blessing. 

  

St. Cecilia CWL: 
VENDORS WANTED – St. Cecilia CWL is hosting 
our Annual Community Yard/Craft Sale on  
Saturday, September 9th, 2023 from 9 am to 

12:30 pm. Rent a space with table provided for $20; rent a 
space and provide your own table (1) for $15 or sell out of 
your trunk/truck bed for $10. Direct Sales Consultants 
from home based businesses are welcome, including craft-
ers of any kind.  You can also assist in this fundraising 
event by donating any household items, books, electronics 
(no TVs), toys, decorations, etc. to the CWL “white ele-
phant table”.  For more information and to obtain a regis-
tration form, contact Judy at judyouel@hotmail.com   Reg-
istration deadline is September 4th.  Donations for the 
“white elephant table” will be accepted at St. Cecilia’s 
Church on Friday, September 8th from 1:30 to 4:30 pm.   
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs CWL: 
FALL RUMMAGE SALE:  The rummage sale has been sched-
uled for October 14th.  You can help us raise funds to help 
our community by dropping off your clean, gently used 
donations of clothes and household items, etc., at the 
north door of the church during office hours ( 8:30 - 4:30) 
on any Tuesday or Thursday. Any questions call Joanne 
519-582-2520. 

 
Knights of Columbus Council 8149 Summer Fest 
Annual Draw 

 1st Prize   $500 Gift Certificate for the Erie Beah Ho-
tel   Ellen Vardy of Port Dover 
 2nd Prize  $500 Gift Certificate for Stoney’s Home Hard-
ware   Kim McConachie of Port Dover 
3rd prize  $500  Gift Certificate for Port Dover Jewelry 
Store  Cheryl Beechey of Port Dover 
 4th Prize  $500  Gift Certificate for Mike’s No Frill Grocery 
Store    Dave Hampton of Port Dover 
 
Simcoe/Waterford Knights of Columbus 4502  
The next Knights of Columbus meeting is on  
Tuesday September 5, 2023 at 8 pm at  
St. Mary’s Parish Hall.  

 

 

The Sanctuary Lamp will burn for the week of  
September 3, 2023 
 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs:  The Reiter Family 
Mass Intentions for the Week:  
 

Mon Sep 4 St. Mary 
9:00 am +Al Hays 

+Diane Collins 
+Lucia Gama 

 

Tues Sep 5 St. Mary 
7:00 pm +Irene Noel 
  +Trevor Gamble 
  +Herbert & Marjorie Smith 
     

7:00 pm Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
  +Jose Borges & Joaquim Borges 

+Barbara Van Dyk 
+Maria Hinerman 
+Maria Catarino 

 

Wed Sep 6 St. Cecilia 
9:00 am +Michael Clancy 

+Valerie Slater 
11:00 am Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs 
  Int. of the Heyndrickx & Coppens Families 
  +Jim Phillips 
  +Jessie Cordeiro 
  +Jolanta Slodki 
  

7:00 pm St. Bernard of Clairvaux 
  +Mary, Stan & John Zlomanczuk 
  +Emily Byozyk  
    

Thur Sep 7 St. Cecilia 
9:00 am +Mary O’Connor 
  +Tony Masella 
Fri Sep 8 St. Mary 

10 am  +Manuel Fernandes 
+Manuel Simoes 
+Ronnie Slaman 

  

St. Bernard of Clairvaux       
11:30 am +Louis Debono 
  The Bouchard Family  
  

Adoration 30 minutes prior to Weekday Mass  

mailto:judyouel@hotmail.com


 

 

 

        ST VINCENT DE PAUL UPDATE                                                     
       SIMCOE/WATERFORD/ DELHI             

Last month, in the Simcoe/Waterford/Delhi area, we gave a three day supply of groceries and $650.00 in food 
store gift cards, to 121families, having a total of 309 adults and children. The Community Meals, [formally 
known as the Soup Kitchen}, closed for the season on April 20th, after serving 3728 full course meals, since mid 
October 2022.This will give us time to search for a new home, as the Knights of Columbus have sold the building 
on Kent St. after giving us over 38 years of free rent and utilities, in which to operate this mission 
The collection for the month of August was $604.00 at St Bernard’s, $519.00 at Our Lady Queen of Martyrs, and 
$1102.00 at St Mary’s. Our volunteers will be available after Mass on September 2nd& 3rd to receive your kind 
donations to continue our support to our Neighbours In Need. 
You can also donate by cheque, payable to St Vincent de Paul, Simcoe/Waterford/Delhi, and mailing it to: St Vin-
cent de Paul St. Mary’s Conference 211 Union Street, Simcoe, ON. N3Y2B3. We also are able to accept an E-
Transfer to ssvpstmarysconference@gmail.com .If using the E-Transfer facility, in the detail section, please give 
your name and address. For the security question please use “What province do we live in” answer “Ontario”. 
The income tax receipt will be mailed out at year end, unless otherwise requested. 
Again, thank you for your kindness and please pray for our members and for those we serve. 

 

  Decoration Day: 
 

   St. Mary’s Cemetery 
  271 Fourteenth St. West 
  Sunday September 10 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
  Our Lady of La Salette Cemetery 
  88 La Salette Rd 
  Sunday September 17 at 1:00 pm 
 

 

Our Lady, Queen of Martyrs Saturday Night Choir  will resume their weekly  
practices on Wednesday September 13, 2023  at 6 pm  for the liturgical year. 
 

If anyone would like  join in, please come, all ages  are welcome. All voices greatly  
appreciated!! 
 

 
JOB POSTING 

St. Mary’s Cemetery Simcoe is looking for an individual for the position of Cemetery Manager.  The position start 
date is October 31, 2023. Paid training prior to the start date.  For a job description please contact Debbie   
ddrinkwater@dol.ca at the St. Mary’s Office.  The average work week is 8 hours per week.   
 

 
Prayer for a New School Year  
 

Lord, please bless all our teachers, friends and relatives  
as they make their way back to their classrooms for another year.  
Help them to feel excitement and joy in the promise of a new start.  
Give them everything they need to start their classes.  
Give them all they need all year.  
Amen. 

mailto:ssvpstmarysconference@gmail.com
mailto:ddrinkwater@dol.ca


A word of gratitude 

Fr Augustine and Fr Charles will like to thank all parishioners for their generous do-
nations to the mission appeal for the Catholic Diocese of Osogbo, Nigeria. This 
overwhelming support is a manifestation of your love and support for our ministry 
in our Family of Parishes. We are very grateful. Thank you and God bless you all.         

 
The office will be closed on Tuesday September 5, 2023 until 11 am 
due to a Staff Meeting. 








